KS1 Hollinswood Hub
Newsletter 21.03.2025 Welcome

Hello and welcome to another week from the Hub! It has been anotherfabulous week with lots of H '
learning, fun and laughter- all in the beautiful Spring Sun! appy

This week in Numeracy, we have been developing our understanding of addition. We have used practical resource,
ten frames and part whole diagrams to help us find a total. Some children worked with numbers to 10/ 20, while

others worked with numbers to 50.

In topic we continued to explore our story, ‘The Three Billy Goats Gruff and discussed the vocabulary (smallest,
bigger and biggest). We also looked carefully at the story setting and focused on the river the three Billy Goats
had to cross. We did this by watching and listening to the sounds of a river, before making a streamer to represent
the water travelling down the river. We then used this knowledge to create and paint our own rivers, using a
range of brushes and light/ dark blues and white paints.

Art and Design




In addition to exploring rivers, we returned to our learning from last week and built model bridges from
recyclable materials. We thought carefully about structure and shape before using a range of techniques such as
hinges, gluing, and combining materials to add strength. We then tested them to see if they were strong enough to
allow the three billy goats to cross.
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Design and Tachno!agg

Finally, this week we enjoyed learning Wlth Emily, our amazing music teacher! We continued to sing, clap, stomp
and wave to a fast and slow rhythm. We then used percussion instruments to add to our performance. We had
great fun!
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Thank you or all your hard work!
®

Have a fabulous weekend!




